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SHORT TITLE Federal Facility Workforce Parity SM 121 

 
 

ANALYST Chilton 
 
 

ESTIMATED ADDITIONAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (dollars in thousands) 
 

 
FY17 FY18 FY19  

3 Year 
Total Cost 

Recurring or 
Nonrecurring 

Fund 
Affected 

Total NFI NFI NFI NFI   

(Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Expenditure Decreases) 

 
SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
Responses Not Received From 
Department of Military Affairs (DMA) 
Veterans Services Department (VSD) 
 
SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Memorial: 
 
Senate Memorial 121 asks the state’s Congressional delegation to assure that federal facilities in 
New Mexico implement hiring practices that result in parity for Hispanics and other minorities in 
the state.  The background given in the memorial suggests a long history of discussions between 
New Mexico’s Congressional delegation and federal representatives on this issue, but the last 
contact referred to was in 1998.  The memorial does not indicate the success of previous efforts, 
but suggests that further efforts now may yield positive effects. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
No appropriation is made or needed. 
 
WHAT WILL BE THE CONSEQUENCES OF NOT ENACTING THIS BILL 
 
There would be no memorial presentation to New Mexico’s Congressional delegation on the 
importance of minority representation among the workforces at the state’s federal institutions. 
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